Associate Editors Needed, IEEE Transactions on Automation Science and Engineering

As we enter the fourth year of publication, the IEEE Transactions on Automation Science and Engineering (T-ASE, http://www.ieee.org/t-ase) is seeking enthusiastic, visionary, and top-notch scholars in the field of Automation to serve as Associate Editors.  

Area-wise, we are looking for experts in major automation areas: Scientific methods and technologies that improve efficiency, productivity, quality, and reliability, specifically for methods, machines, and systems operating in structured environments over long periods, and the explicit structuring of environments.  Its coverage will go beyond Automation's roots in mass production and include many new applications areas.  For a list of topics, please visit our web site.  Currently, we are particularly interested in boosting the automation of the following areas: Internet Enabled Automation (Internet Search and Analytics); Services Science and Automation; Life Sciences and Laboratory Automation, MEMS and Nano; Agriculture and Construction Automation; and Self-aware Systems and Automation.  

Associate Editors are expected to handle paper reviews in a quality and timely fashion.  Four reviewers should be secured at the beginning for each paper, hoping to get three quality reviews to make a constructive recommendation.  Time-wise, we have adopted the 90-90 standard, i.e., 90% of papers should be completed within 90 days of their submissions, as we have found that authors are more likely to submit their papers when the turn-around time is short.  The expected number of papers per year is around 15.  Associate Editors should attend at least one Editorial Board meeting per year; one is in conjunction with the International Conference on Robotics and Automation, and the other is in conjunction with the IEEE Conference on Automation Science and Engineering.  

In a more proactive way, this Associate Editorship provides an opportunity to promote Automation, to network with experts in the general Robotics and Automation areas, and to grow professionally.  As T-ASE is a new journal, we also expect that Associate Editors should beat the bushes to invite top quality papers, be an ambassador for T-ASE at professional conferences, and submit your own papers to the Transactions.  We hope that a new Associate Editor would be able to solicit three papers from your colleagues and submit one of your own within the first six months.

People who are interested should send their qualifications (e.g., papers published in T-ASE and IEEE CASE, and a 100-word description of their motivation), along with the CV (including a full list of journal publications) to Editor-in-Chief Peter Luh at Peter.Luh@uconn.edu.  T-ASE’s Senior Editors Panel will review the applications and submit recommendations to the VP of Publication Activities and President of the Robotics and Automation Society for approval.  

